RANGER REPORT
July
Hello everyone! 

Happy summer! The cats have responded to the recent rains and the bite has been pretty good! Cats are hitting stink baits, chicken/turkey liver, shrimp and crawlers and minnows too. However, I witnessed a member using a shad-colored swim bait nail 4 nice catfish in a row! The crappie are hitting bright colored jigs with black bodies. Remember the new limit for crappie is 5 fish each. They also have to be 10 inches in length. Bass are hitting swim baits, purple or root beer colored rubber worms and rattle traps in the early morning. Remember all white perch must be purged from the lake. If you catch them, kill them. Plenty of people do eat them, they are great table fare! There is no size limit, keep all that you catch! Camping is first come first served; no reservations allowed. Absolutely no throw nets or trot lines allowed on the lake. Only a hand net to land your hooked fish. Absolutely no swimming or wading in the lake at all. No glass bottles allowed on the docks or in the rental facility. Absolutely no pets of any species allowed at the lake. And lastly, we will not be open for the 4th of July. Camping for this weekend will end On Sunday. 

Creel Count: Bass-111, Crappie-66, Bluegill-90, Catfish-379, Total-646

All Bass Safely returned to the lake






